The Friends of the North Hampton Public Library

Wednesday, February 20, 2019

North Hampton Public Library

Presiding Officer Cynthia Swank called the meeting to order at 9:30AM.  In attendance were Hope Miller, Jane Boesch, Larry Miller, Nancy Monaghan, Vicki Jones, Judy Day, Donna Etela, Rick Stanton, Susan Grant (Library Director), Liz Herold (Adult Services Librarian), and Jackie Brandt (NHPL Board of Trustees).

The Treasurer’s report indicated a net income for the month of $175.03, making the cash balance at the end of January $15,040.92.  The Treasurer’s report was approved.

Note:  The check that had been returned for insufficient funds has been replaced by the donor.

The minutes of the meeting of January 16, 2019 were approved as presented.

OLD BUSINESS

Community Oven Fundraiser on March 4, 5-9PM:  Publicity was discussed, particularly how it might by advertised through the school.  It was noted that if a PDF is sent to Rhonda Evans at SAU21 (revans@sau21.org) she can ensure that it will be distributed through North Hampton School and Winnacunnet High School.

Posters for the event will be put up in the church, Joe’s, Post Office, Shaw’s, and the Town Clerk’s office.  It can also be advertised on the Library board out by the street.  It has been sent to the Events Calendar of the Hampton Union.  

A sign-up sheet went around for coverage of the raffle table during the event.

There are new (light green) tickets.  Cynthia Swank will bring a lamp for the raffle table.

Other events:  The Friends will provide refreshments for the Tech Fair on April 13.

Library building planning with Jackie Brandt from the Trustees:  Jackie Brandt handed out the draft of the flyer that is being prepared (for distribution to everyone in town), as well as the fact sheet and the letter from the trustees (which has already appeared in the Friday Folder).  She said that people she has talked to are excited that a plan is going forward.


Questions were asked about:  

The price?  Is it going to be $3.1 million or $3.45 million?  If, as Susan Leonardi has said, the Library raises $1 million, will the Town pay the difference?  Nancy Monaghan asked Ms. Brandt what the Town might pay.  Is the fundraising for Centennial Hall going to be a competitive issue?


Is there confusion about the function of the Library Foundation?  Where would the Friends fit in as far as fundraising expectations?  It was stressed that the Foundation, as a 501(c)3 entity, would make it easier to make tax deductible donations, because the Library itself would not be able to hold funds over from year to year.


Have the trustees consulted the NHLTA or an attorney?  No, according to Ms Brandt, but they have worked with Terry Knowles in the Attorney General’s office.


Why are the plans from 2013 still on the Library website?  Because they are part of a historic document.  Might they be confusing along side the current library plan?


With a new building might people want a vision of a library of the future?  Should policies be updated to reflect new developments?


More space will be available.  How will it be used?  Where will the Friends fit in?

Most Friends raise money through book sales - will there be room for this?


Has it been decided to use a professional fundraiser.  Ms. Brandt said no, that has not been decided.

Do the Friends have a role in the MOU between the Foundation and the Library?  The Friends do have a MOU with the Trustees.


It was generally agreed that the next step is a joint meeting with the Library, the Trustees, the Foundation, and the Friends.  Three potential dates were chosen - March 20 or 21 or 22 (at 6:30PM) - with the preference being for March 20 if it is agreeable to all.

NEW BUSINESS

Programs for the spring:  Liz Herold reported that the TJ Wheeler program was a success, though not as well attended as might have been hoped. 



March 2- Mixed media art


March 5 - Healthy brain


March 19 - Birds of the White Mountains


March 22 - Program on being a caretaker, given twice by Debby Kroner


April - date not set - Walking in Spain


April 6 - Poetry Month - John Perrault and two other poets


April 13 - Tech Fair


May 9 - Mike Rogers and the harmonica


May 14 - Mental Health Month - connect with reflexology raffle

May 23 - German POW camps in NH - NH Humanities


Local author day - date not set

Old Home Day:  The date has been set as August 10th, with a rain date on the 11th.  The 

trolley is not available for the 10th, so the NHHS tours will be on the 11th.  The Friends will figure out what they will do for the Day.

Next meeting:  The next Friends meeting will be Wednesday, March 20, at 9:30AM.

The meeting adjourned at 10:35AM.

Signed,

Jane Boesch

Secretary
